

NEW HAVEN DEPARTMENT OF POLICE SERVICE

One Union Avenue • New Haven • Connecticut • 06519



Frank Limon Chief of Police John DeStefano, Jr. Mayor

January 20, 2011

Mr. Abel Sanchez 276 Huntington Street, 3rd FL New Haven, CT 06511

Dear Mr. Sanchez,

On January 6, 2010, you arrived at the Internal Affairs Office regarding a complaint you filed in 2008. You indicated that you had not received any information regarding the outcome of the internal investigation.

According to the Internal Affairs file, the investigation into the incident which occurred on January 6, 2008, was completed on October 14, 2009. The investigation concluded there was no evidence to support the allegation of verbal abuse. It further documents that there was probable cause for your arrest and your detention was lawful. Regarding the allegation of Excessive Force, the officers were exonerated since their actions were found to be lawful, justified and proper. No violations of Department Policy or Procedures were noted.

Sincerely,

Captain Denise M. Blanchard

O.I.C. Internal Affairs Division

Cot Denis M. Blanchar